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Letter No.: 97-14

TO:  All County Welfare Directors 
All County Administrative Officers 
All County Medi-Cal Program Specialists/Liaisons 

CANCELLATION OF MEDI-CAL ELIGIBILITY REGULATION MANUAL LETTER  
NO. 016 -- ARTICLE 7, SECTION 50302.1

The above-referenced manual letter erroneously incorporates regulations which the  
Department of Health Services (Department) is enjoined from implementing. DO NOT  
implement or file in your county eligibility manual Article 7, Section 50302.1 contained in  
Medi-Cal Eligibility Regulation Manual Letter No. 016.

Office of Administrative Law filed R-60-96E with the Secretary of State during the  
period of November 4 through November 8, 1996. Barclays issued Register 96, No. 45 on  
November 8, 1996 which included the new regulations Section 50302.1 to limit alien’s eligibility  
for Medi-Cal coverage for pregnancy-related services effective December 1, 1996.

Erroneously, the Department issued Manual Letter No. 016 which incorporated the new  
Section 50302.1.

In addition to this All County Welfare Directors Letter, we will issue a letter to all  
recipients of the Medi-Cal Eligibility Regulations Manual informing them of this erroneous  
mailing.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Ms. Marlene King of my  
staff at (916) 657-0134.

Sincerely, 

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY 

Frank S. Martucci, Chief  
Medi-Cal Eligibility Branch 

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY


